



'Ipsum quod faciendum est diutius'

Founders Day and World Thinking Day

Thank you to all our learners that took part in Founders day and World Thinking day on Thursday and came to school in their uniforms. It was lovely to see both the scouts and girl guiding associations sharing their stories.



Congratulations Miah

We would like to congratulate Miah G (year 8) on her performance at the World Language Festival held at NSB on Wednesday Evening.

Miah performed at NSB - World Languages Festival, after she was invited to sing in Korean (which is a language she has taught herself!) The evening consisted of stories, poetry, and music and dancing, mostly performed by year 10 students, adults and members of Northampton College. She was by far the youngest performer on the night! Nevertheless, she took to that big stage, in a packed theatre, following some outstanding performances and she sang wonderfully!

Thank you to Miah's parents for sharing this wonderful achievement and Congratulations again to Miah.

Page 1

Wootton Park School at Twickenham!



CBRE All Schools Celebration Event

On Saturday 10th February, Finley in Year 8, accompanied by Mr Smith and Miss Reynolds, went to the CBRE All Schools Celebration Event.

This was an event held as part of a scheme run by the RFU that Wootton Park have been involved in this year. The day was a busy one with lots of exciting things involved, including a question and answer session, and photo opportunity with current England players, Ellis Genge and Harriet Millar-Mills, and culminated with Finley being involved as a flag bearer on the Twickenham pitch prior to and during the national anthems of the England vs. Wales Six Nations game.

Finley, Mr Smith and Miss Reynolds then enjoyed watching an exciting and very close game of rugby, which thankfully England won 12-6. Thank you to Finley for being such a wonderful representative of Wootton Park School.







Wootton Park School are County School Games Bronze Medallists!

On Tuesday, the Indoor Athletics team from Wootton Park competed at the County School Games at Kettering Leisure Village. The team were up against the qualifying schools from the other districts of Northamptonshire and faced some very strong competition in all events. The team of six girls took part in both track and field events and came away with some very pleasing individual results. Notable successes in their heats on the track included:

1st place for the team in the obstacle relay

1st place for Tali and 2nd place for Phoebe in the 2 lap race

1st place for Phoebe in the 4 lap race

2nd place for Bella in the 6 lap race

 2^{nd} place for Phoebe and Jessica in the 8 lap paarlauf.

The girls also performed excellently in their field events to support their success on the track and in doing so, earned themselves enough points to finish the competition in 3rd place behind Sponne School and The Duston School. This is a fantastic achievement for Wootton Park! Well done to all the girls!



Year 7 Residential to the Pioneer Centre

14th-16th May 2018

90 learners are looking forward to attending this residential after Easter. All outstanding balances need to be paid by next week (1st March), please check your parentpay accounts for details. Any queries please contact the office. Thank you.

World Book Day

Next Thursday, 1st March we will be celebrating World Book Day.

Issue No: 17 Date: 23 February 2018

All learners are welcome to wear their favourite book character costume to school. The learners will take part in World Book Day inspired lessons throughout the day and share reading with their peers. There may also be a best costume competition! We wonder who we will see in our school, maybe a Harry Potter, Hungry Caterpillar or Matilda!



Black Country Museum

Year 8 trip to the Black Country Museum.

As part of the History Curriculum in year 8, learners will be studying The Industrial Revolution. We are excited to offer a visit to the Black Country Museum on Thursday 24th May 2018. Parents, carers and learners in year 8 will have received more information via a letter sent this week. Can all £12 deposits be paid by Friday 2nd March please and permission slips be returned to school. Payment can be made via Parent Pay.

Secondary Enrichment Club

Please note that Thursday Fitness club has been cancelled for year 7 & 8 learners. A new club will shortly be advertised, watch this space!





Issue No: 17 Date: 23 February 2018

Gardening Club

Can you help our bug hotel?

Members of Gardening club are going to build a 5* multi storey bug hotel out of found materials to welcome wildlife into their garden. Donations of bricks, small logs, plant pots, toilet roll tubes etc. would be appreciated.



Spectacular Home learning!

Year 7 and 8 Learners have been very busy creating their Humanities Home Learning Projects this term. Year 7 have been very creative with their Geography of Northampton home learning tasks. We have been really impressed with the amazing board games that they have created. There has been some fantastic Northampton Monopoly board games and at lunch times, learners have been having great fun testing out their games with their friends.







Year 8 have especially excelled with their 3D models relating to their Philosophy and Ethics topic on Buddhism and Sikhism. We have even had some oragami Buddhas!

Well done to all of those learners who have gone above and beyond by creating some spectular home learning this term. We look forward to receiving the next home learning projects!

Miss Carter and Miss Brook

Red House Charity Event

Thomas (8RE) along with his classmates will be selling Mother's Day cards and gifts to raise money for the Red House charity: the RSPCA. These items will be available to buy during secondary break and lunch and there will be a chance for Year 1 and EYFS to purchase items as well. A letter will be sent out next week to confirm further details for our learners.



